Chilton AC Meeting - 1/6/21

Meeting called to order 7:00 PM

11 Members Present: Doug Kapral, Josh Lemke, Ken Mueller, Matt Waldron, Terry Criter, Shane Glidden, Roger Kolbe, Ron Kolbe, Jay Juckem, Becky Lemke, Matt Meyers

12/2/20 AC Meeting Minutes Approved – Motion, Rog; 2nd, Terry; All in Favor

Ken Mueller - Treasurer's Report

Checking: \$17,732.63 (unchanged)

CD: \$15465.70 (interested compounded)

Treasurer's Report Approved – Motion, Josh; 2nd, Ron; All in favor

Doug/Terry - Kevin & Al Woelfel Memorial

- -Current idea:
 - -Grilling/Pavillion Structure where current pavilion is
 - -Tim Hepner Working on design, plans, getting quote, etc.
- -Pam very appreciative of club efforts
- -Not sure of timing yet, currently Tim is expediting

Shane - 2021 Registration

- -Main online registration site is ready, couple people tested, still a few things to sort out
- -Discussion of Tiger Cubs
 - -Doug If no members passionate to run it, will kill it and see how much demand we have by May
 - -Josh will help if someone else wants to spearhead it
 - -Matt Meyers will run it if have decent demand by April/May
 - -Shane recommended getting HS kids involved
- -Keep Stand Volunteer Req in place (should be less concern w Covid this year)
 - -Keep Stand volunteer buyout in place as well
- -Uniform link needs to be added to registration
 - -Waldron working on uniforms
 - -Baseball same as current lower level (Rookie LL) uniforms (same jerseys and hats, but name option)
 - -Softball same or extremely similar to current (Augusta Tornado) w name
 - -Fitting night after close of registration
 - -Maybe Wed evening Feb 24th???

Matt Meyers - Bowling Tournament - Jan 30/31

- -Back to 5 person teams
- -Gary working on it
- -Men's team will spearhead

Officer Elections

-Open positions - President, Secretary, Shane's board positions

The following were nominated and elected:

President (2-year term) – Matt Waldron Secretary (2-year term) – Matt Meyers Board Position (4-year term) – Shane Glidden

Current Board Members:

Terry Criter (2018-2021) Roger Kolbe (2019 – 2022) Russ Monroe (2020 – 2023) Shane Glidden (2021 – 2024)

Yelich Bobblehead

Doug - Mark Ott talked to guy regarding Certificate of Authenticity

-will get the bobblehead to him next week

-talked to Randy Pingel – best way to go is sell tickets for a chance (raffle)

Shane – Would need to upgrade our raffle license from B to A Class so can sell tickets in advance

-need to do this anyway for Kolbe Memorial

Kolbe – June 25th-26th

Doug – will make sure construction of memorial does not interfere

Discussion of ideas for current year/future

-Fireworks possibility, some favor Friday being bigger and Sat little smaller, some favor Sat bigger

Beer Seller's License – Doug will stay agent

Would be good to get some Men's Team reps – Matt Meyers, Tim Kolbe, Rog, Ron will all get certified

Summer League Softball? – Jay – interest in having some games back at Nennig?

Yes, strong support for both some HS softball and baseball at Nennig

-Nice addition last year – well-attended and fun

Service Award – Mark Ott (couldn't be present tonight)

- -Recognition of Mark's significant service to the club
- Always quietly helping out
 - -Trenching, electric, softball equipment, coaching, Softball Rep at all league meetings, etc.
 - -Sincere thank you to Mark for all that he does

Adjourn – Motion, Josh; 2nd, Jay; All in favor

Next Meeting February 3rd, 7PM, Ethel's